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Newsletter No 36 (January 2016)

Dear Members and Supporters
We are writing to you because you are currently a member of Friends of Coombe Wood (FOC) or have supported us in the past.
We have been taking stock of the position of FOC in the light of the current situation, what we set out to achieve and what we can do in the future.

We started in 2000 to protect our historic use Coombe Wood and prevent any development.  This has been achieved after two public enquiries which resulted in all of what we think of as Coombe Wood being granted Village Green status.  We now have the right in law to use Coombe Wood as we have always done in the past.  In this respect FOC has achieved its prime objective and we now need to look to the future and whether we continue.  Your committee has discussed this at length, remembering that the ownership of Coombe Wood remains with the multiplicity of landowners; there is no one person or organisation to liaise with (unlike West Wood) and we only have the right to use it.
We see no more legal battles but we see a need to continue FOC for the following reasons

· Essex County Council, Castle Point Borough Council, and the Open Spaces Society, who supported us so well in our Village Green application and throughout the enquiries, view FOC as the contact point for all Coombe Wood matters.  Equally they view FOC as speaking on behalf of the residents for all Coombe Wood matters.

· We have a fantastic web site for Coombe Wood and it would be nice to continue this.

· We have erected notice boards at the entrances to Coombe Wood through a neighbourhood grant and it would be nice to maintain these in good repair and up to date.

· Keeping the entrances clear and safe is essential.

· Organising litter picks will keep Coombe Wood tidy.

· Keeping an eye on any encroachment or infringement of our rights is vital.

· To encourage and promote the use of Coombe Wood.

We have a wonderful amenity right on our doorstep but it would be so easy for all our hard won efforts to just drift away and therefore we seek your support in keeping FOC going.  We also suggest reducing the membership fee to £2 per household just to cover our expenses.

We seek your comments, email or phone, before we call an AGM . 

Affiliated to Open Spaces Society (OSS)

                     Castle Point Association of Voluntary Services (CAVS)


